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Welcome to Swan Christian College

Dear Parent/Guardian

At Swan Christian College, we believe that no two students are the same. Each child’s calling is unique; 
their gifts distinctly their own.

Just as no two students are the same, no two teachers or classrooms are the same. It is our teachers 
and staff who make our College the best start for your child. This begins with the confidence in our 
people to deliver a nurturing education and a wide choice of learning pathways. Our College is shaped 
by Christian faith and values. It is a place where children and young people are empowered and 
equipped to flourish in life by welcoming them into an environment where all within the community can 
truly belong, learn and thrive.

We believe that true belonging has the power to amplify personal growth and unlock a student’s 
potential. It is in this space where we find a student’s drive and give them the best start.

With extensive course choices and extra-curricular opportunities, a strong focus on student wellbeing, 
and a top tier specialist trade school; our community of educators are committed to cultivating a new 
standard in holistic Christian education. That starts by getting to know each student individually and 
providing opportunities for them to discover the influence they wish to have on the world we all share.

Swan Christian College is a Kindergarten to Year 12 co-educational school accommodating around 
1600 students and is comprised of four sub-schools:

•	 Junior School: Kindergarten to Year 6
•	 Senior School: Year 7 to Year 12
•	 Swanonline: Quality online learning for Year 7 to Year 12
•	 Swan Trade Training Centre: Year 11 and 12

We are excited to welcome you to Swan Christian College. We have provided this orientation guide 
covering what you need to know for a smooth transition into our school community. If you have any 
questions not covered, please do not hesitate to contact our enrolments team.

Yours sincerely

Dr Darnelle Pretorius 

Principal
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College Vision, Mission and Values

Our Mission

Empowering and equipping 
children and young people to 
flourish in life by welcoming 
them into our College that 
is shaped by Christian faith 
and values and creating an 
environment where all within the 
community can truly belong, 
learn and thrive.

Our Vision

Our purpose is to develop and 
provide excellent innovative 
educational leadership and 
continue to be a school of first 
choice for students, parents, 
and educators.

Our Values

Swan Christian College seeks 
to teach and uphold Christian 
values with a particular focus on:

Respect 

To be kind, caring  
and honourable.

Integrity

To be dependable, honest  
and fair.

Spirituality

To be purposeful and  
to know God.

Excellence

To be the best we can be.

Our Key Biblical Text

Jesus said “I have come that 
you might have life in all of its 
fullness.” - John 10:10
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Dr Darnelle Pretorius

Principal

Mr Terry Eason

Head of Senior School

Miss Katie Greenhalgh
Head of Junior School

Dr Ray Bartell
Business Manager

Executive Team

Please refer to the College website for the full list of our College Leadership Team, including our Heads 
of Learning Areas, Deans of Year and Coordinators.
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The Christian Life Committee comprises of parent 
representatives who regularly meet with the 
Principal and prayerfully support the College.

The committee is responsible for:

•	 Prayerfully supporting the aims and objectives 
of Swan Christian College.

•	 Representing the views and interests of 
parents at Swan Christian College.

•	 Providing feedback, support and advice to 
the Principal.

•	 Raising funds and in-kind support for College 
activities and projects.

•	 Identifying and encouraging eligible College 
Members to become members of the Swan 
Christian Education Association.

•	 Support Swan Christian College in promotion 
and marketing.

•	 Any parent who is an SCEA Member may 
stand for election to the Christian Life 
Committee. For more information about the 
nomination process, please get in touch with 
the PA to the Principal, Mrs Natalee Friend on 
9374 8300 or Natalee.friend@swan.wa.edu.au

Parents in Partnership 
Committee

Parent Christian  
Life Committee

In 2023, Swan Christian College launched the 
Parents in Partnership Committee, which will 
comprise of parents acting as Class 
Representatives. A parent from each class can 
nominate themselves or someone else as a Class 
Rep for the year, with the teachers and 
Leadership making the final choice of Class 
Representative.

This role will have 1-year tenure.

Class Representatives will work with the College, 
teachers and other parents in various ways, 
helping out at College events, fundraising events, 
and school or community events. The Class 
Representative will be encouraged to organise 
regular social events for the class members and 
their families.

The role is beneficial as it keeps open lines 
of communication and strengthens our 
community.

The Class Representatives meet with the 
Principal and Junior School Leadership 
team once per term to discuss the activities 
happening within the class community and 
explore strategies to build and strengthen the 
College community.
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Swan Christian College is situated in metropolitan Perth at the gateway to the 
picturesque Swan Valley. 

Getting to the College

In close proximity to the Great 
Northern/Reid/Roe Highway 
intersection, Swan is very 
accessible to parents who wish 
to drive their children to and 
from the College. Swan is also 
serviced by several Transperth 
and private buses, making it easy 
for students to travel to and from 
school via bus and train.

Parking

Students being driven to and 
from the College may only 
be dropped off and picked 
up in the designated drop-off 
areas. Cars must not be left 
unattended in the drop off 
zones in the car park. Please 
observe all “No Parking” and “No 
Standing” signs and please note 
that there is strictly no stopping 
or parking at any time on Great 
Northern Highway (Shire fines 
apply).

When driving on College 
grounds, speed limits need 
to be carefully observed at all 
times, in particular near the 
pedestrian crossings. 

Members of staff are assigned to 
the pedestrian crossings in front 
of the Junior School campus 
and the Senior School campus. 
Parents and students need to 
obey the directions of staff when 
crossing the road. 

Public Transport 

The College is serviced by 
several Transperth buses, School 
Bus Service buses (SBS) and 
private buses. 

To make the transition to public 
transport options as easy and 
safe as possible, Transperth has 
put together a website which 
contains everything that parents 
need to know to help make your 
child’s move to independent 
travel as simple and stress-
free as possible. Please visit 
getonboard.transperth.wa.gov.au 
to access these resources. 

Students are expected to behave 
in a courteous and responsible 
manner when travelling on 
buses. For their safety, students 
are expected to take the most 

direct bus route and the earliest 
available connection. Students 
are held accountable for their 
behaviour while travelling 
unaccompanied to and from  
the College.

Transperth Buses  
and Smartrider

Senior School students will be 
given the opportunity to apply 
for a Smartrider card during their 
induction or on one of their first 
days of school.

Junior School students can be 
issued with a Smartrider by visiting 
monitorwa.com.au/smartrider/

It is advised to plan your school 
route no more than two weeks 
out from the start of the gazetted 
school term using the Transperth 
Journey Planner at 
www.transperth.wa.gov.au/
Journey-Planner. Services often 
change at the start of the school 
year. Journey planning less than 
two weeks out ensures you 
receive the most up-to-date 
information.
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School Bus Services

The Government of Western 
Australia has been providing 
Transport Assistance to Western 
Australian families for more than 
80 years. The size of our state 
dictates that many families live 
great distances from their local 
school. School Bus Services 
(SBS) relieves the burden on 
these families by providing free 
transport to eligible students 
to and from their nearest 
appropriate school.

SBS also provides orange 
school bus services for students 
with special needs.

If your child resides outside of 
the designated Public Transport 
Area, you might be eligible 
to apply for SBS transport 
assistance. 

Please visit the School Bus 
Services website for the 
most up-to-date information 
on students’ eligibility for 
transport assistance. If your 
child is eligible, you can apply 

for transport assistance via 
this link: www.schoolbuses.
wa.gov.au/TransportAssistance/
OnlineServices/Howtoapply.aspx

Ellenbrook, Upper Swan

Kedis Downer

Phone: 9260 1018

Email: sbmanager@
keolisdowner.com.au

Web: www.path.com.au

Bindoon, Gingin, Muchea 
and Bullsbrook
Buswest

Contact: Peter Smith

Phone: 13 62 13

Web: schoolbuses.wa.gov.au

Please refer to the information 
on School Bus Services website 
to find out whether you are 
eligible for this bus service and 
how to apply.

Private Bus Services

The following private school 
buses are servicing Swan 
Christian College. 

To find out how to access these 
services, please contact the 
appropriate service for your 
place of residence as listed 
below.

Kalamunda/Forrestfield

Kalamunda Bus Services 

Contact: Erin Vallance

Phone: 9374 8300 

Email: erin.vallance@swan.
wa.edu.au 



10  |  Welcome to Swan

Our Student Services team manages absentees and the sign in/sign out process 
for students arriving to school late or having to leave early. 

Student Services

The Student Services team also 
looks after students in the sick 
bay and communicates with 
parents via phone, email and 
text message when required.

Location

Junior School:  
Opposite the Junior School 
library.

Senior School:  
Near the Senior School library, 
to the right-hand side of 
Administration.

Attendance and 
Absentees

Parents are required to inform 
the College of every absence 
and provide reasonable 
explanations for it. 

One off Absence

Please notify Student Services 
of an absent student before 
9:00am when the first roll is 
taken for the day.

Parents can notify Student 
Services of a student’s absence 
by the following methods:

•	 SMS: 0416 905 333

•	 Voicemail: 9374 8303

•	 Email: studentservices@
swan.wa.edu.au

•	 Phone: 9374 8314

•	 Parent Orbit App

Once the Mentor Group and 
Period 1 rolls have been taken 
(on a Friday Mentor Group and 
Period 2) an SMS will be sent to 
any parents who have not yet 
notified Student Services of an 
absence. Parents are expected 
to reply to this message as soon 
as possible. By 12:30pm, phone 
calls will be made to parents/
guardians of any students still 
unaccounted for to ensure 
the safety of the student. This 
includes trying all parents, 
guardians, and emergency 
contacts listed until the child 
can be accounted for. Parents/

guardians are still required to 
contact Student Services even 
if they are arriving to school late 
via an appointment or similar so 
that all periods absent may be 
accounted for.

Extended Absence

If a student is going to be 
away from school for a period 
longer than three days, parents 
must advise the Principal by 
emailing Student Services at 
studentservices@swan.wa.edu.au 
at least a week prior to going so 
that the Principal may approve the 
absence before it takes place.

Early Pickup

If a student is to be collected 
early by a parent/guardian, the 
parent/guardian must present 
to Student Services and sign 
their child out before leaving the 
school with their child. If you know 
that you will be collecting your 
child early from school, please 
provide a note or send an email 
to Student Services and/or your 



Welcome to Swan  |  11

child’s teacher to arrange for 
the child to be waiting for you 
in Student Services at the time 
of collection. If a student is 
going to be collected by anyone 
other than a parent/guardian 
please ensure you have notified 
Student Services in writing 
(SMS or email) of who will be 
collecting your child.

Arriving late

If your child is arriving after 
8:45am please notify Student 
Services before 8:30am. 
Students who arrive after 
8:30am for Junior School and 
8:40am for Senior School will 
need to be signed in to Student 
Services when they arrive.  
If you have previously advised 
Student Services that they will 
be arriving late, a parent does 
not need to accompany their 
child to sign in.

Educational Support

Our Inclusive Education team 
together with our team of 
counsellors, chaplains and 
psychologists, ensures that 
every individual student is 
provided with the highest 
level of support. Please assist 
the College in addressing the 
diversity in student learning by 
providing our team with all the 
necessary information applicable 
to your child.

If your child requires individual 
learning support, please 
complete the Student Profile 
form (available at Student 
Services and Administration). 

Student Wellbeing 
Resources

It has been a particular 
emphasis of Swan Christian 
College to work diligently to 
provide a safe and nurturing 
community that encourages 
students to respect themselves 
and others. We have put 

together a list of resources 
relating to student wellbeing that 
might be of help to students, 
parents and staff. 

Please refer to the Resources 
section on our Parent Orbit App 
for an extensive list of student 
wellbeing resources.

Lost Property

Please make sure that your 
child’s name is clearly written 
on all books, their device and 
all clothing in case anything is 
misplaced. 

If your child has misplaced an 
item, please check with Junior 
School Student Services (for 
students in Kindy - Year 6) or 
Senior School Student Services 
(for students in Year 7 - Year 12) 
as the item might have been 
dropped off there.
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Bell Times

Period Start Time Finish Time Minutes

Warning Bell 8:35am -

Mentor Group 8:40am 9:00am 19

1 9:00am 9:52am 52

2 9:52am 10:44am 52

Recess 10:44am 11:03am 20

3 11:03am 11:56am 52

4 11:56am 12:48am 52

Lunch 12:48pm 1:28pm 40

5 1:28pm 2:20pm 52

6 2:20pm 3:12pm 52

Senior School

Junior School

*Please note that Kindergarten finishes at 2:45pm. 

Period Start Time Finish Time Minutes

Start of Day 8:30am 9:00am

Recess 11:00am 11:20am 25

Lunch 1:00pm 1:40pm 40

End of Day 3:00pm*
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All College policies are regularly reviewed and available upon request. 

College Policies

It is important to familiarise yourself with the College’s policies such as our:

•	 College Code of Conduct

•	 Behaviour Management Policy

•	 Concerns and Complaints Management Procedure. 

Our policies are regularly reviewed and specific policies that are not listed on the 
website or on the Parent Orbit App are available upon request.  

Parent Communication with the College

Swan Christian College continues to grow in student numbers and continues 
to expand the range of learning programs and school years studying on 
campus. In order to ensure communication between parents and the school, 
parents should refer to the Procedure for Parent Communication with the College 
document which is listed on our website, under Policies and Reports. This 
procedure also applies to grievances within the College community.
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Please ensure you are familiar with the current uniform guide and refer to it 
whenever purchasing uniform items for the current school year. 

Uniform Guide

Our uniform is worn to support 
our sense of community and take 
pride in our College, emphasising 
our character, organisation and 
commitment over fashion.  
The way a student wears their 
uniform reflects their self-image 
as well as a measure of they 
regard for others.

Parents/Guardians should ensure 
that their child’s uniform is being 
worn correctly, freshly laundered 
and in good repair when they 
leave home. It is the student’s 
responsibility to be fully prepared 
for each school day, which 
includes the wearing of the 
correct school uniform at all times 
during the day. The uniform guide 
can be downloaded from the 
Parent Orbit App and the College 
website.

Uniform Shop

The Perm-A-Pleat retail store is 
located in Midland. Please refer 
to our website for their trading 
hours.

Uniform items can be ordered in 
store or through the Perm-A-
Pleat online shop.

To purchase uniform items and 
to book a fitting appointment, go 
to www.swan.wa.edu.au/
swanresources/uniform-shop.

Perm-A-Pleat Contact

Phone:	(08) 6465 1111

Email: midland.retail@
permapleat.com.au

Web: www.swan.wa.edu.au/
swanresources/uniform-shop

Address: 31 Victoria Street 
Midland WA 6056

Secondhand  
Uniform Store

The Secondhand Uniform Shop at 
the College is run by the Parent 
Christian Life Committee and 
parent volunteers.

Opening Hours:  
Wednesdays (during the term) 
8:15am-8:45am

Location: 
Junior Student Services
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Menus for the Senior School Cafe and the Junior School Canteen can be 
downloaded at swan.wa.edu.au/resources/canteen

Café and Canteen

Senior School

Our Senior School Cafe offers with a variety 
of options for recess and lunch. Please 
note we only accept cash or EFTPOS bank 
cards, as on campus students are not 
allowed to use their phones to purchase 
items on campus. 

How Ya Bean?

During School term we have a cafe 
available to the community from  
7:30am –10:00am (Please note students 
are unable to order after 8:10am). 

Junior School Canteen Orders

Junior School orders can be made by 
dropping a form off with at the provided 
drop box with cash to be provided in the 
forem or using quickcliq.com.au.

Order via QuickClicq www.quickcliq.com.
au whenever you like (up to four weeks in 
advance or before 11:00am on the day that 
you are ordering lunch for later orders).
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The Learning with Technology (LWT) project at Swan Christian College provides 
students with more personalised learning opportunities by having access to 
technology both at home and at school. 

Learning with Technology

Our program aims to enable 
individual, differentiated learning 
for each student from Year 5 to 
Year 12.

It is the parents’ responsibility to 
purchase the approprate Apple 
device for their child from any 
reputable retailer. We strongly 
recommend that, as with any 
significant purchase, parents 
consider their own need for 
warranty or insurance.

Please refer to the Learning 
with Technology (LWT) Guide in 
the Resources section on our 
website prior to purchasing a 
device for your child.

BYOD Setup Guide

The Bring Your Own Device 
Setup Guide is available for 
download on the College 
website. This guide provides 
useful information on:

•	 Setting up students’ 
accounts

•	 Accessing and resetting 
passwords

•	 Installing Microsoft programs 
that students receive under 
the school license

•	 Setting up students’ school 
email account and wireless 
network access.

Device setup days are held at 
the start of each school year. 
Please check our website for 
next year’s dates.

LWT Guide

The Learning with Technology 
Guide can be downloaded from 
the College website. This guide 
provides useful information on:
•	 Frequently asked ICT 

questions
•	 Device selection
•	 Essential device 

requirements.

ICT Support

The ICT Help Desk provides 
prompt, courteous and 
effective service to the student 
community.

In Junior School, the class 
teacher may request an IT 
support team member to visit 
the class.

In Senior School, teachers can 
refer students to the ICT Help 
Desk if students experience any 
issues with connecting to the 
College network. 

ICT Student Help Desk 
Drop-In Hours

Monday - Friday: 
8:00am – 4:00pm

Location: 
Senior School Library
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As well as using email and text messaging services, the College uses a multitude 
of communication tools to keep you in touch with what’s happening in and around 
the College.

Staying Informed

College App

Please download the Parent 
Orbit App, in this app you will 
be able to access features 
including: marking your 
child(ren)’s attendance, access 
SEQTA Engage and SEESAW, 
view the school calendar, 
schedule parent/teacher 
interviews, view your child(ren)’s 
timetable, contact teachers 
and make Fiancial payments. 
The app is available on the App 
Store and Google Play.

College Calendar

The College Calendar (which 
is available on the website and 
via the Parent Orbit app) lists 
all important dates and events, 
including term dates.

News & Events

Our parent newsletter Inform is 
published on Thursdays, twice 
a term. Parents will receive 
the newsletter via email unless 
they choose to unsubscribe. 
The newsletter articles can also 
be accessed via the app and 
College website. 

Follow us on  
Social Media

The College regularly shares 
College life updates and photos 
on Facebook and Instagram. 
These are great platforms 
to stay in touch with what is 
happening in and around the 
College and allow parents to 
connect with their child/ren’s 
school life on a daily basis. 

If you don’t want us to share 
photos of your child on Social 
Media and have not advised 
us about this as part of your 
enrolment application, please 
contact a member of the 
enrolments team to get your 
child’s photo permission records 
changed.

Facebook Groups 

Please visit the Swan Christian 
College Facebook page for a 
full list of SCC Facebook groups 
which include:

•	 SCC Secondhand Uniform 
& Books

•	 SCC Parent Community 
(run by the College Parent 
Committee)

•	 SCC Sports News

•	 SCC Alumni

Facebook: @swanchristiancollege

Instagram: @swan.christian.college

LinkedIn: @swan.christian.college

TikTok: @swan.christian.college
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We work diligently to create a safe and nurturing environment providing students 
the opportunity to flourish. All staff members provide pastoral care and ensure 
the provision of proactive and reactive support measures address the holistic 
wellbeing of each student.

Pastoral Care and Wellbeing

Our wellbeing program Living 
Well focuses on our students’ 
holistic development, beyond 
the traditional core curriculum. 
The program includes peer 
support, team building, 
leadership and resilience 
training, online safety and 
mental health education. The 
aim of the program is to equip 
students to flourish and achieve 
outstanding results, during their 
schooling life and beyond. 

Understanding our place in 
creation cannot be achieved 
without acknowledging we are 
beings created in God’s image. 
The most essential question 

a person can seek to answer 
is therefore not ‘who am I?’ or 
‘what am I?’, but ‘whose am I?’.

The Bible affirms each of 
the following elements in our 
understanding of humanity, 
which together form the basis of 
all wellbeing programs at Swan 
Christian College. 

We understand people to be:

•	 Physical – we have physical 
bodies that need nurturing, 
strengthening and training.

•	 Emotional – we are 
psychological beings 
with high levels of self-

awareness. Our emotional 
experiences are just as real 
as our physical ones.

•	 Social – we are members of 
social networks of varying 
complexity and require 
positive, encouraging and 
supportive relationships.

•	 Mental – we have the 
faculties and intellectual 
capacity for growth and 
creativity.

•	 Spiritual – we have a 
fundamental need for 
relationship with God, the 
source of true life.
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Junior School

In the Junior School, the 
classroom teacher is best 
placed to provide the care and 
support needed at school. The 
Junior School Chaplain and 
College Psychologist are 
available to provide specialist 
support to the classroom 
teacher where needed, and 
provide services including early 
intervention programs, 
psychological testing and 
referrals to external providers.

The Deputy Head and Head of 
Junior School, along with the 
Head of Inclusive Learning, are 
members of the Junior School 
Pastoral Care Team and assist 
the classroom teacher by 
monitoring academic progress, 
counselling in the development 
of individual learning plans and 
responding to other individual 
needs as they arise.

Senior School

The Mentor Group and Mentor 
Teacher are important elements 
of stability and support for 
students in their journey through 
Senior School. A specialist 
group of staff are specifically 
chosen to work with the Dean of 
Year 7 to assist students in their 
significant year of transition into 
the secondary years.

The relationship with the 
Mentor Teacher is central to 
the provision of pastoral care 
from Year 7 through to Year 12. 
Pastoral care for each group 
is overseen by a Dean of Year 
and the Head of Wellbeing, 
who together with the Inclusive 
Education Coordinator, Chaplain 
and College Psychologist 
provide specialist support as 
required. 

The Dean of Year will listen, 
encourage and support 
students on their journey 
through Senior School. 

Using a coaching philosophy, 
they inspire and empower the 
students to take responsibility 
for their own decisions and 
ensure that every individual 
student is provided with the 
highest level of support.
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William Kennedy
Baptist Minister

Alan Mungulu
Aboriginal Church Leader

Albany (Peter) Bell
Businessman and Benefactor

Mary Montgomery Bennett 
Educator and Activist for First 
Nations People

Students will be allocated to a House upon entry into the College. 

The House system will provide 
a support structure for pastoral 
care, sporting and cultural 
activities within the life of the 
College. 

When a student accepts 
membership of a College team, 
group or society, he or she 
accepts all the commitments 
involved in that membership, 
for not to do so is a mark 
of little respect towards the 
other members of the group 
concerned.

The Houses at Swan Christian 
College are: Bell, Bennett, 
Kennedy, Mungulu and Shenton. 

These Houses operate through 
sporting and cultural activities. 
Each House is coordinated by 
the House Coordinator and 
House Captains.

House Carnivals and 
Competitions

Sports carnivals are organised at 
a House level and an interschool 
level. These are considered 
important events in the College 
calendar and participation 
in these is an honour. 
Attendance is compulsory 
at House Carnivals. Each 
House selects its competitors 
through competition before the 

Interhouse competition. Other 
activities, such as fun-runs, 
lunchtime debating, drama 
and chess competitions are 
organised on a House basis.  

History of the College 
House Names

The names of our Houses, Bell, 
Bennett, Kennedy, Mungulu and 
Shenton come from important 
Christian leaders in Western 
Australia’s history. 

Please visit the College website 
for further information on the 
history and background of each 
College House.

College Houses

Sir George Shenton
Wesleyan 
Businessman/Politician
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All students are warmly invited and encouraged to get involved in the 
opportunities offered at Swan Christian College by the Music Department.

Music Tuition and Ensembles

Instrumental Music 
Lessons 

Students from any year level 
are welcome to apply for 
instrumental music lessons. 
These lessons are offered on 
all common instruments and 
are delivered by our team of 
dedicated tutors who specialise 
on their instrument. 

Lessons are 30 minutes per 
week and students come out of 
regular classes to attend. These 
instrumental lessons rotate 
weekly, so students are not 
missing the same subject each 
week for their music lesson. 

Lessons are available as 
individual lessons or group 
lessons of two or three students. 
Tutors bill parents directly. 

All students taking instrumental 
lessons through the school must 
belong to a school performing 
group appropriate for their 
instrument. 

To apply, please complete 
and return the Music Tuition 
Application Form which you can 
download from our website. 

Performing Ensembles 

Students are welcome to join 
the following groups assuming 
they have the necessary skills: 

Choirs 
The various College choirs sing 
a varied repertoire of songs from 
current hits to more traditional 
songs. The choirs perform at 
most formal College events as 
well as concerts and numerous 
special events. Everyone is 
welcome to come join the fun of 
singing in a choir.

Praise Crew (Yr 7-9)
Praise Crew is a worship band 
that learns current worship 
songs and leads the school 
when worship needs to rock! 
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String Ensemble (Junior: Yr 
4-6, Senior: Yr 7-12)
Students who learn either violin, 
viola, cello or double bass 
are very welcome to join the 
string ensemble. This group 
plays music from Pirates of 
the Caribbean to Purcell and 
everything in between. 

Blast Off Band (Yr 5)
Blast Off Band is our 
introductory program to 
playing in a concert band. 
After a semester of lessons 
and band rehearsals students 
perform a concert. They are 
then encouraged to continue 
with lessons on their chosen 
instrument at their own expense.

Drum Corps (Yr 5-7, Yr 8-12)
The Drum Corp is a band of 
drummers that come into their 
own at school special events. 
They are often used to march 

students in or out when the 
occasion calls for something 
extra special. 

Jazz Band
The Jazz Band is for more 
experienced wind, brass and 
rhythm section players (guitar, 
piano, bass or drums). Places 
are limited to this group that 
plays a variety of jazz and 
popular styles. 

Swan Concert Band (Yr 7-12)
The Concert Band is for all 
students who learn a woodwind, 
brass or percussion instrument. 
Playing a variety of musical 
styles, the band plays at many 
school events.

Guitar Ensemble (Yr 7-9)
The guitar ensemble is open 
to all guitarists having lessons 
and plays pieces in a variety of 
modern and rock styles.
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With a cohort of around 1600 students from Kindergarten to Year 12, the College’s 
extracurricular programs are wide and varied. 

Extracurricular Activities

Programs evolve depending on 
the group of students enrolled 
at the time, giving our students 
flexible extracurricular programs 
that meet their needs.

The extracurricular program 
includes sporting activities, 
chess club, music, orchestra, 
bands, choirs, fitness club, 
Lego League, tutoring, language 
clubs, and much more.

The program encourages our 
students to engage with their 
community so that when they 
leave in Year 12 they have 
grown into active, confident 
young men and women with the 
world as their oyster.

Extracurricular Planner

Parents and students can download 
the current extra-curricular planner; 
listing activities, times and who to 
contact; via the Parent Orbit App.

 

Fenceline Theatre Company is Swan Christian College’s school-based theatre 
that operates under the premise of creating ‘space for students to create’.

Fenceline Theatre

The award winning theatre 
company under the leadership 
of Fenceline Theatre Company 
Director, Jane Hille provides 
students, Alumni, parents, 
staff and the community 
with the opportunity to gain 
professional theatre experience. 

To learn more about the theatre 
company’s past, current and 
upcoming productions, please 
visit fencelinetheatrecompany.
com.au or @fencelinetheatre 
on Instagram. With at least 2 
performance opportunities 
each year, in which students 

can audition to become a cast 
member at either the Senior 
School Show or Junior School 
Show.

Please note rehearsals take 
place outside of school hours.



Welcome to Swan  |  25

Lockers
The lockers are designed for 
storage of items during the day 
only and the College accepts 
no responsibility for items left 
overnight or during holidays.

BYOD (Bring your Own 
Device) Storage Lockers
These lockers, situated in the 
gym, are specifically designed 
for the storage of devices only. 
A limited number of powered 
lockers are also available for hire 
which enable stored devices to 
be charged during breaks.

Storage Lockers
Lockers are situated at the rear 
of M Block and are of a size that 
can easily accommodate books 
and school sports bags.

Phone Lockers
Phone lockers are mandatory 
for students in Years 7–10. 
Students must store their 
phones in their assigned lockers 
upon arriving on campus in the 
morning and keep them there 
until the final class of the day.

If your child does not own a 
phone, please notify their Dean 
of Year, and the locker levy will 
be credited to your account.
Students will need to use 
cash or an EFTPOS card for 
transactions while on campus.

Locker Applications
Locker application forms are 
available from Student Services. 
Lockers can be hired for the 
entire school year or part 
of it, but the hire fee is non-
refundable once paid. Since 
lockers are limited, applications 
are processed on a first-come, 
first-served basis.

Storage lockers:  
$66.00 per year

Powered device lockers: 
$57.50 per year

Regular device lockers: 
$25.00 per year

Phone lockers:  
$35.00 per year

Students with medical 
conditions will have priority. 
Please include a medical 
certificate with your application. 
 
Lockers must be reapplied for 
every year at the start of Term 1. 
 
A $25.00 refundable deposit is 
required when hiring a locker. 
This deposit will be refunded if 
the locker is returned in good 
condition with all keys/locks 
intact. If there is damage or 
missing items, the deposit will 
be forfeited, and additional 
charges may apply.



Contact
Swan Christian College
381 Great Northern Highway
Middle Swan, WA 6056

PO BOX 1516
Midland, WA 6936
 

College Administration

8:00am - 4:00pm

Ph: 08 9374 8300

Email: info@swan.wa.edu.au

Student Services (Kindy - Year 12)

8:00am - 4:00pm

Senior School Phone: 08 9374 8314

Junior School Phone: 08 9374 8400

Swanonline: 08 9374 8392

Voicemail: 08 9374 8303

SMS: 0447 468 693

Email: studentservices@swan.wa.edu.au 
 


